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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #698, August 31, 2017 
PI 1505-AC DUE SEPTEMBER 1ST:  The PI-1505-AC is due Friday, September 1st. Financial data from this report is the basis for the calculation of the 2016-17 shared costs that will be used for determining a district’s 2017-18 equalization aids.

About two-thirds of the 422 school districts have submitted the report.  Please confirm the district’s PI-1505-AC has been properly submitted by confirming with the “Status and Due Dates” table in SAFR.  The steps to access the “Status and Due Dates” report via the public view option of SAFR follows:  

1. SFS Home (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 

2. SFS Reporting Portals (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/reporting/safr/overview) 
3. Select “Public View Submitted District Data” or directly at http://apps5.dpi.wi.gov/safr_ro/ 

4. Choose the name of the school district you wish to check.

5. Finally, select “Status & Due Dates” and review the PI-1505-AC report line.
If you have questions, please contact Brian Kahl: 608-266-3862 or brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov.

TRANSFER OF SERVICE – 2017-18 REVENUE LIMITS:  The PI-5000 Transfer of Service (TOS), that impacts the 2017-2018 Revenue Limit calculation, will have three different closing dates.  PI-5000 Part A is submitted by the requesting school district and will close on Friday, September 8, 2017.

PI-5000 Part B is the verification portion completed by the former Wisconsin school district and it will close on Friday, September 15, 2017.  

PI 5000 Part C is completed by the requesting school district and it will close on Friday, September 22, 2017.  The TOS data will be updated into the pre-populated Revenue Limit worksheet during the last week of September. 

If you have questions, please contact Bruce Anderson 608-267-9707 or bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov. 

3rd FRIDAY SEPTEMBER PUPIL COUNT: The pupil count date is Friday, September 15th, and the report is due two weeks later on Friday, September 29th. Detailed guidance on submitting the report is provided below. 

Please route the following information to the individual(s) who completes the PI-1563 September Pupil Count Report for your district. 

If your district is unable to hold school on September 15th, a request for an alternative pupil count date may be submitted to the State Superintendent (sec. 121.05(3), Wis. Stats.). Send your request by e-mail prior to September 15th to Bruce Anderson at Bruce.Anderson@dpi.wi.gov. Please specify the alternative date that you are requesting.  In most circumstances, the date should be either the Thursday before, or the Monday after, the Friday count date.

The PI-1563 Pupil Count Report will be opened September 15th and can be accessed through the Reporting Portal link on the School Financial Services Team website located at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/reporting/safr/overview. 

Pupil count report instructions and a spreadsheet are available by following these steps:

PI-1563 Pupil Count Report Preparation Workbook

1. SFS Home (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs)

2. » Counting Children (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/overview) 

3. » Pupil Count PI-1563 (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/enrollment/overview) 

4. » Membership Information and Reporting (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/enrollment/membership-info-reporting) 
5. Under “Guidelines for Counting” 
Questions about the report should be submitted to Bruce Anderson, Consultant, at Bruce.Anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 or Roger Kordus, Consultant, at Roger.Kordus@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-3752.
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
[September 1:  PI 1505 AC for 2016-17 Due]

[September 8:  Part A Formal Request for Transfer of Service for 2017-18 Revenue Limit Due]

[September 15:  3rd Friday in September Pupil Count Day – Report Due on September 29 (PI-1563)]

[September 15:  PI 1506 AC (Auditor Report) for 2016-17 Due]

[September 15:  Part B Verification Portion of Transfer of Service for 2017-18 Revenue Limit Due]

[September 22:  PI-1505 and PI-1505 SE Annual Reports for 2016-17 Due]

[September 22:  Part C Summary and Final Step for Requesting School District for Transfer of Service to 2017-18 Revenue Limit Due]

[September 29:  PI-1563 3rd Friday September and PI-1804 Summer 2017 Pupil Count Reports Due]

[September 29:  PI-1547 SS Pupil Transportation Summer 2017 Due] 

UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:
[September 20: WASBO CSRM, Fundamentals of Risk Management, Pewaukee]
[September 21: WASBO CSRM, Handling School Risks, Pewaukee]
[October 5-6: WASBO Fall Conference, Elkhart Lake]
[October 18: WASBO CSRM, Measuring School Risks, Pewaukee]
[October 19: WASBO CSRM, Funding School Risks, Pewaukee]
[October 30-31:  WASBO Midwest Facility Masters Conference, Wisconsin Dells]
[November 15:  WASBO CSRM, Administering School Risks, Pewaukee]
[November 16:  WASBO CSRM Continuing Education Credit, Workers' Compensation, Pewaukee]
[December 5:  WASBO Winter at a Glance, Middleton]
[December 6-7:  WASBO & WASPA School Personnel Academy, Middleton] 
SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Gene Fornecker, Auditor: 608-267-7882 


eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov]

[Brian Kahl, Auditor: 
608-266-3862



brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov]

[Terry Casper, Accountant: 608-267-9218


terry.casper@dpi.wi.gov]

[Vacant, Accountant: 608-267-9205
[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 

bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Derek Sliter, Consultant: 608-266-3464


derek.sliter@dpi.wi.gov]

[Roger Kordus, Consultant: 608-267-3752


roger.kordus@dpi.wi.gov] 
[Vacant, Consultant: 


[Carey Bradley, Assistant Director: 
608-267-9212  
carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]

[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   


robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]

SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #697, August 21, 2017 

DELAYED 2017-19 STATE BUDGET CONSEQUENCES: The Department of Public Instruction has received a number of inquiries relating to education funding and the delayed passage of the 2017-19 State of Wisconsin biennial budget. The linked memorandum provides information with regard to the impact of a delayed 2017-19 biennial budget on various state school finance calculations for the 2017-18 school year, for public school districts, as well as private choice schools and independent charter schools.  

The budget would need to be signed by the following dates to complete specific payments:
· August 31st – to enable the Department to distribute Sparsity Aid payments to school districts on the same timeline as prior years (paid in September), otherwise payments will be delayed. 

· September 5th – to enable the Department to incorporate the indexing of the per pupil payments for the 2017-18 school year in the statutorily-required September payments to independent charter schools and private schools participating in any of the state’s parental choice programs. Otherwise, changes in funding will be allocated across the other payments. 

· October 3rd – to enable the Department to run the October 15th General Aid Certification, incorporating the aid deductions to all school districts related to the Independent Charter School Program, the Wisconsin Parental Choice Program, Racine Parental Choice Program, Special Needs Scholarship Program and the aid deduction to Milwaukee Public Schools for the Milwaukee Parental Choice Program. Districts have the authority to essentially levy back for these deductions. Missing this deadline may result in insufficient state aid deductions, which will increase cost to the state general fund. 

· October 27th – to enable school districts to set levies, incorporating the revenue limit exemption for resident incoming choice pupils and pupils receiving a Special Needs Scholarship, based on an accurate per pupil payment amount for the 2017-18 school year. Failure to meet this deadline may result in districts under-levying the costs for choice and charter programs. 

The memo is located on the SFS Team web site at https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs under “Latest Information” by selecting “Delayed 2017-19 Budget”.
Or, directly at https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/pdf/Delayed-Budget-Memo-2017.pdf.

The Governor has stated he believes the legislature will pass and deliver a 2017-19 budget before the “end of the summer” and summer doesn’t officially end until September 22.

If you have questions or would like further information, please contact Bob Soldner at 608-266-6968 or robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov.
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